

MINUTES OF THE PORT VINCENT PROGRESS ASSOCIATION INC. MEETING
06/02/2020

PRESENT:

President Michelle Twelftree, Vice President Greg Shaw, Secretary Pam Hickman, Treasurer Carolyn Jansons, Jan Le Feuvre, Jeanie Zeller, Sue Hall, Kim Hoskins, Louise Biddell, Julie Adams and Beth Fairlie.

APLOGIES:

Leanne O'Brien (Council representative) and Greg Hall.

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 5th December 2019 – distributed for reading prior to meeting.

Moved B. Fairlie and seconded J. Adams, Minutes as presented be accepted as true record of meeting. Carried.

COUNCIL REPORT: No official report. L. O'Brien sends congratulation to all committee and helpers for very successful Gala Day.

SUB COMMITTEE REPORTS:

TIDY TOWNS – John Francis

- Assisted with Gala Day and reported rubbish removal plan went very smoothly.
- Busy with bottles and cans
- Concreting of the Tidy Towns shed is still in process.
- Tap still not replaced
- BBQ leaning – very busy. BBQ have been used a lot over holidays.
- Shelter shed areas are being cleaned and bins are still full a lot of the time.
- Another new vehicle is being considered to assist with workload.
- Several people have expressed interest in becoming new members.
- A meeting is being organised to discuss possibility in Tidy Towns becoming and Incorporated body

VISITORS INFORMATION OFFICE - S. Pike

PORT VINCENT VISITOR INFORMATION OFFICE
PORT VINCENT PROGRESS ASSN
FEBRUARY 2020

We experienced a very busy Christmas New Year period. Lots of visitors. Gala Day was extremely busy and we received lots of positive feedback on Gala Day. Most Visitors enjoyed the new format and thoroughly enjoyed the day.

Our Australia Day Breakfast was extremely successful, we are enjoying return customers who holiday in Port Vincent wanting our famous egg and bacon rolls. We will do the same again next year. All profit from the breakfast will be going to Yorketown Bush Fire Relief Fund.

VIO Raffle was launched on Australia Day, this will be drawn on 23.3.2020. It would be appreciated if PVPA members could take a raffle book to sell, this is our only fund raiser for the year, your help would be appreciated.

This year will mark our 5th Anniversary in operation. We will be planning celebrations, as we opened the VIO on 22.11.15 with speeches and a Volunteers BBQ, we would like to do the same. This was the last Volunteers BBQ for Port Vincent, it would be timely for us to support another

Volunteers BBQ. Please advise. All volunteer groups will be invited and supported by VIO and PVPA.

We sometime ago requested the Guillotine and laminator be put into the VIO for use of the community and as such we have not had any reply from PVPA, it would be far better utilised in VIO instead of being locked in an office where the public cannot access them. This equipment was originally bought to service the community.

Until next time

Sue Pike

Port Vincent VIO Co Ordinator

Request for guillotine and laminator were discussed – Progress uses laminator at various times and J. Adams reported guillotine was blunt and not very good. It was suggested VIO purchase a laminator of their own which will cost approximately \$25.00.

Money from Australia Day Breakfast – this will be allocated to bush fire relief fund.

The shed on the property VIO leases is owned by Tidy towns – an area of 1/3rd is for use by VIO and the remainder is for use by Progress for storage of Gala Day equipment. Key is needed by Progress for access and a key will be cut for them.

A total clean up of the shed will be organised after Easter and Tidy towns will be asked to assist on a Tuesday am.

A Focal Point – Sue Hall

We now have 153 online subscribers to the A Focal Point each month. In addition 200 copies of the February edition have been printed.

A big thank you to Fraser Ellis' office for printing 5 colour pages of the January 2020 edition at no cost to us-. It was wonderful to see the Gala Day photos in full colour!

I have been reaching out to the community for articles on Port Vincent residents (particularly to relatives of those who have passed away or moved in the last few months). I feel that it is best to wait for someone to send me a request for an article and the information, rather than choosing a person myself. *However, I don't want to exclude a worthy person.* Do any of the committee members feel that there is someone of interest that could be included in an article?

Once again, thank you to all members of the committee for their support for this publication, it is much appreciated.

Sue Hall

Editor, A Focal Point

31st January 2020

Oval Rejuvenation Committee Report - M. Twelftree

- Application to council for funding of earthworks for Walk of Remembrance area. The irrigation company has been recontacted regarding cost of irrigating the oval

MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES:

- Hall Hire Pricing Schedule – discussion held re this matter. The organisations who regularly hire hall be considered and using schedule available, fees will be adjusted accordingly. It was decided new fee schedule will be ready for implementation by 1st July 2020.

- History Book update – Alan Jones is moving along with gathering information from people associated with various organisations. Peter Goers and James Hardy have offered to assist if they can.
- Water Tower – meeting was held on Thursday with Linda McCabe, S. Hall, Julie Adams and J. Le Feuvre. Funding will be through grants. L. McCabe is approaching various town groups/organisations to discuss proposed project and get feedback. P. Hickman has been asked to look at Insurance coverage that may be required. Approval from the P.A. was requested. P. Hickman moved a letter of support be written to this group and J. Adams seconded motion. Carried
- Gala Day report – mainly positive reports have been received from those involved with the day. A survey will be carried out from public re general response.
- Salt Damp has been pushed back. Will start on 16th of March. Kitchen needs gutting before then. Jeanette Holmes – Blue Bush Club needs to be notified of this.

CORRESPONDENCE IN:

1. Access Advisory Meeting 7th February at 1.30pm.
2. Launch Round 3 – Healthy Towns Challenge.
3. Invitation to the AGL Grant Morning Tea 17th February 10.30 am
4. Anne Hammond – Yorke Events Calender
5. Kim Sandercock – Memorial Seat and Plaque request. Committee have no problems with site selected.
6. David Harding – Budget Requests and Council Community Grants – up to \$5,000.00. Painting of shelter sheds and breezeway
7. Rachel Rains – Grant opportunities

CORRESPONDENCE OUT:

Email to Mayor Darren Braund re Gala Day opening

Meeting advised grant application for Kitchen update was unsuccessful.

Fireworks grant application – are we applying?

FINANCIAL REPORT: C. Jansons

Presented for scrutiny by committee. Moved C. Jansons and Seconded J. Zeller report as presented is accepted. Carried

GENERAL BUSINESS:

- Toilet block – Council will be asked to fund this project.
- Slip Lane – letters of support have been received from P. V. Traders and P. V. VIO. S. Hall will notify Council and submit request re this to Government Minister Stephan Knoll.
- Railing between Wharf and Kiosk – contact Council re any safety issues.
- % of permanent and non-permanent residents in Port Vincent. Approx 36.2% of property owners are permanent residents. S. Hall asked if letter could be slipped under non - permanent home mats inviting involvement in town. Decided it was too much effort for little result.
- Website – S. Hall –awaiting reply from website designer re changes to website and to amount of storage we have remaining.
- Rubbish Bins – write letter to Council re this issue
- Flooding at Marina – person asking this question should write to council

ANY OTHER BUSINESS:

- Annual plan/ Calendar of Fundraising to be organised. Suggestions to be presented to meetings
- K. Hoskins – Catering details for Kadina School handed over to Secretary. Rodney Button will give information details for why Blue Bush Club was made sub committee of Progress.
- J. Le Feuvre – could copy of Port Vincent Book be given to Minlaton Library
- J. Adams – asked committee members to take VIO raffle book for selling.

No further business arose.

Next meeting to held on Thursday March 5th at 7.30pm.

Meeting Closed at 1005pm.